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Minutes of the Meeting held at EB Youth Club, Harrowick Lane on Monday 10 February 2014

Present: Cllrs M Cahill MBE (Chair), I Abbott, G Blackwell, J Bond, B Chapman, R Gough, M Higham, R Page, R Paintin, M Perkins & C Wells

Public Time
Members of the public addressed the Parish Council regarding the bus stop on Doddington Road and the planning application for a marina on Grendon Road.

018/14 Iona Flanagan, Jo Streeton & Sue Jepson – update on WWI Centenary Commemorations
Iona updated the Parish Council on progress with commemorations and thanked them for their grant and support.  A commemorative book will be available from May.  Each child in the Earls Barton schools will receive a commemorative medal.  An exhibition is being planned for July in the Infant School as well as a walk around the war memorials in the area and a “garden” for memorial crosses at All Saints Church.  The Parish Council also offered to sew poppy seeds in the pocket parks as a mark of respect.

019/14 Dave Sharp – Engaging with Youth of Earls Barton
Not in attendance.  Defer to next meeting.

020/14 Apologies for Absence
Apologies for absence were approved from Cllrs K Abbott (work commitment), Cllr P Morrall (BCW Business) and Cllr R Gough for his late arrival at 8.20pm (BCW Business)

021/14 Declarations of Pecuniary Interest
Cllr Blackwell declared a personal interest in agenda item 036/14 relating to David Wilson Homes. Cllr I Abbott declared an interest in agenda item 036/14.  

022/14 Minutes of the Meeting of 13 January 2014 
It was resolved to adopt the minutes as a correct record.

023/14 Accounts
It was resolved to pay the following accounts:
3729	James Wilson Associates – Neighbourhood Plan Consultant			£1829.54
3730	Royal Mail Group – N/Plan Consultation Freepost				£       0.41
3731	Country Gardens & Ground Care – Pocket Park Maintenance			£  425.00
3732	T A Greenham – VAS Maintenance 						£    65.00
3733	The Webservices Company – N/Plan Website					£  450.00
3734	Park Landscapes – Grounds Maintenance					£    66.00
3735	The Webservices Company – Computer Service					£    35.00
3736	Clerk – Salary/Expenses								£1151.75
3737	Senior Youth Club Leader – Salary						£  197.13
3738	Senior Youth Club Assistant Leader – Salary					£  101.64
3739	Inland Revenue – Tax/NI							£  341.05
3740	Thompson Tree Northants Ltd – Tree Survey & Emergency Tree Works		£  700.00
Withdrawal from Sports Fund – Nortoft Partnerships – Sports Dev Consultant		£2400.00

024/14 Finance & Projects
(a) ¾ Bank Reconciliation – the bank reconciliation and budget to 31 December 2013 was presented by the Clerk.  It was resolved to approve the ¾ Bank Reconciliation.

025/14 Police & Community Safety
(a) Crime figures & Report – No representative from Northants Police was in attendance.  The Clerk advised that 21 crimes were reported in January.  The increase in reported crimes since December is due to a spate of shoplifting, which is being dealt with.
(b) Northamptonshire Street Watch and Locally Recruited Special Constables – information to be forwarded to village magazines.
(c) Response to closure of Earls Barton Police Office – letters have been sent to the Chief Constable and Police & Crime Commissioner.  No response has been received to date.  It was agreed that, if no response is received by the end of the month, a follow up letter is sent and the Police and Crime Commissioner is invited to attend a future meeting.

026/14 Neighbourhood Plan – update
The Clerk advised that the draft Neighbourhood Plan was reviewed by BCW and some changes recommended to streamline it.  These recommendations have been actioned and the revised draft plan sent back to BCW for comment.  It is hoped the draft plan will be out to consultation towards the end of February.  The Clerk also reported on the BCW Planning Meeting where applications for Earls Barton were considered.  DWH application was approved and applications from Redrow and Bowbridge refused. Appeals are expected on the applications refused.

027/14 Collection of Brown Bins (Garden Waste)
Wellingborough Norse have confirmed that brown bin collections for 2014/15 will end in November 2014 (a month later than current year) and will recommence at the end of February 2015 (earlier than currently).  Cllr Gough has requested that Wellingborough Norse ask Barton Today and The Tower to print details of the 2014/15 waste collection schedule when finalised.

028/14 Storage of old Minute Books and Archiving
It was resolved that the Clerk approach the Northamptonshire Records Office to store the old minute books.  It was also agreed that a quote be sought for digitalisation of Cemetery records.

029/14 – West Northamptonshire Joint Core Strategy – Proposed Main Modifications Consultation
Cllr Wells to look into and advise the Clerk if any response required.

030/14 – Youth Club - update
The Clerk confirmed that the Senior Youth Club Leader has approved the proposed capping of monthly hours.

031/14 Highways & Maintenance
(a) Street Naming Procedure – Clerk to contact BCW for information
(b) Footpath in Recreation Field – it was noted that this has already been included in the Highways Priority List for 2014/15.  The Clerk will arrange a meeting with NCC for advice.
(c) White Advisory Lines – update – it was reported that any residents wanting a white advisory line outside their property must now apply to NCC direct and a cost will be applied.
(d) Closure of North Road – 6 March 2014 - noted
(e) Request for Dog Bin – Doddington Rd/Churchill Rd footpath – it was resolved that, in line with the Parish Council’s policy to only provide dog waste bins in areas where dogs are exercised and not in residential areas, the request for a dog bin could not be approved.
(f) NCC Highways Newsletter – held by Clerk

032/14 NCALC/SLCC/ACRE Correspondence
(a) NCALC Update – held by Clerk

033/14 NCC Correspondence
(a) Cllr Paul Bell, County Councillor – report – Cllr Bell attended the meeting and reported that a complaint regarding lighting in Compton Way was ongoing.  Cllr Bell also advised the PC that BCW will defend appeals from developers that were refused planning permission recently.  Empowering Councillor Scheme funds have been allocated to the end of the year.  Cllr Bell will check that this includes the funding for the downgrade of Clay Lane.
(b) Brown Heritage Signs – update – The Clerk has now received the relevant application form and will contact All Saints Church for assistance in completing.  Cllr Bell advised that the application fee will be covered by his Empowering Councillors fund.

034/14 Other Correspondence
(a) Victim Support – Thank you letter – noted
(b) Crazy Hats Appeal – Sponsored Walk 2014 – to be advertised on notice board
(c) Chris Heaton-Harris – Westminster Report – held by Clerk

035/14 Planning
(a) Applications Received
WP/2013/0667/F – single storey extension to side/rear incorporating part conversion of existing garage – 34 Cordon Cres – Mr & Mrs B Bryce
WP/2013/0670/F – erection of single & 2 storey extensions to existing property – re-submission following refusal of planning application WP/2013/0269 – 52 Mears Ashby Rd – Mr & Mrs T Docker 
WP/2014/0025 – extraction of minerals together with new inland waterways marina, access road, parking, facilities building & improved landscaping scheme – land opposite sports ground, Grendon Rd – Mr J Skinner
Discussions were held on the applications received.  Following discussions on the pros and cons of the scheme, it was proposed that EBPC support WP/2014/0025 with a request for a site viewing meeting by the Planning Committee.  This was resolved following a vote with 8 members in favour, 1 against and 1 abstaining.  No comments were required on the other applications received.

036/14 Sports & Leisure Development
(a) Appointment of professional advisors for Sports Development at The Grange - it was resolved to accept the recommendations of the members involved in the tender process and engage Nortoft to provide professional advice on the Sports and Leisure Project.

Date of Next Meeting
Monday 10 March 2014 – 7.15pm

It should be noted that these minutes are subject to the approval of Earls Barton Parish Council

Rosemary Smart – Clerk to the Council           01604 812850            theclerk@earlsbarton.gov.uk
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